
MVHC Minutes

7/8/21

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 P.M. In attendance: Julie Flanders, Jen 
Rand, Vici Surr, Ginny Lobdell, Jill Lane


Secretary’s Report: NA 
Treasurer’s Report: NA 

Committee Updates: 

Dressage: Jen reported that the 2 day clinic with Keith Angstadt was full and generally 
successful for those who signed up. Jen also brought up the idea of having Lucile 
Bump back in the fall for a clinic.


Hunter: Samantha Look may be interested in organizing a show, and Julie said she 
would be willing to help. Jen spoke with Sarah McKay at Misty Meadows; Sarah said 
that Misty would participate if we put on a show. Perhaps we could aim for a Spring 
Fling show in 2022.


Pace Rides: Stephanie sent a report saying that the Fall Hunter Pace would he held on 
10/10/21. It will start from the West Tisbury School and will include some jumps in the 
State Forest. She also reported that there new Forest Manager is on board with 
keeping trails cleared for horses, so please reach out to her with any concerns about 
low branches, fallen trees, etc.


Education: We discussed looking at dates for Lucile Bump, possibly in September or 
October. Ginny said that Grace Guck might be available to teach something of interest 
to Western riders.


Scholarship: Julie reported that Bella was thrilled to receive the scholarship this year.


Old Business: NA

New Business: 


Dates/events for the rest of this year: September/October? - Lucile Bump clinic; 
November - Annual Meeting; December - Holiday party


For 2022: Spring Fling horse show? What classes would generate interest? Halter 
classes? Adult gymkhana?


Possible trail rides from Julie’s property?


We discussed how to make the newsletter more fun! Possible ideas: submit a photo of 
your horse with a story or information, updates from the various barns, a Did You 
Know? column with interesting information

The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 P.M.


